
Carjacking  suspect  arrested
in Truckee
Nathan Daniel Jones, 29, of Las Vegas was arrested Oct. 28 in
Truckee on multiple felony and misdemeanor charges, including
two counts of attempted carjacking, felony battery, battery on
a peace officer, resisting arrest, possession of an illegal
weapon and possession of a pound of suspected marijuana.

A Truckee police officer was flagged down by a citizen Tuesday
about 3:40pm who said someone was jumping on cars and breaking
windows in the area of Bridge Street and Donner Pass Road. The
officer  drove  to  the  area  and  interrupted  an  attempted
carjacking in progress at the Beacon gas station. The officer
said an adult male was trying to pull a female out of her car
by her neck.
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The officer got the suspect off of the victim and placed him
into custody.

Officers said Jones appeared to be under the influence of a
controlled substance and continued to act out violently after
he was taken into custody.

Prior to this attempted carjacking, Jones allegedly attempted
to enter another vehicle at the gas station occupied by a
female adult. Officers said Jones broke out the driver’s side
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window before that victim was able to drive off. The victim
female victim was not injured. Additionally, several parked
cars nearby had windows broken and other vandalism.

The 29-year-old female victim from Truckee was treated for a
minor  neck  injury  and  later  released  from  Tahoe  Forest
Hospital.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report 


